
05(A) PETITIONS REPORT 

 

PETITIONS – SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION 
 
This supplementary table details petitions received and responded to at  
Full Council on 18 June 2009 which have inadvertently been omitted from the 
report. 
 

Subject of petition 
 

Council 
Date 

Presented 
by 

Response 

Save the Tudor Wall 
and garden – 
rescinding planning 
permission for part 
of the site  

Councillor 
Haydock 

Judicial review proceedings have been issued 
and the Council awaits to hear from the courts 
whether this will proceed. An approach has been 
made for the Secretary of State to issue a listed 
building enforcement notice to enable restoration 
of the partially demolished wall. The Council is 
also proposing to commission its own scientific 
test to clarify the age of the wall. 

Concern at safety of 
low level of 
pavement at bottom 
of Magpie Hall Road 
and ask fro 
improvements 

Councillor 
Maple 

The footway has been inspected on both sides of 
the road and apart from a few minor defects 
these are in sound condition. An order has been 
placed to repair a five metre length of kerbing 
that has been damaged. Although the kerb 
fluctuates in height there is a well-defined line 
between the road and pavement and no other 
works are intended to be carried out. 

Concern at road 
safety on Waterloo 
Road. Ask for 
additional safety 
measures including 
reduced speed limit 
to 20 mph. 

Councillor 
Griffiths 

Recorded injury accident data has been checked 
which shows no personal injury accidents 
between 1 January 2006 and 31 December 
2008. However, a traffic survey will be carried out 
so that intelligence-led enforcement can be 
undertaken if there is a speeding issue. 

Request for resident 
only parking at 
Foord St, St Peter’s 
St, Church St. and 
James St. 
Rochester 

Councillor 
Bowler 

The petition has been added to the ward file and 
parking review of the Rochester East ward. 

Request to update 
the children’s play 
area at Wigmore 
Park 

Councillor 
O’Brien 

Officers recently met with ward members and 
two residents and a refurbishment scheme was 
proposed and funding has been secured. The 
work is expected to be completed before the start 
of the school holidays. 

Request for lighting 
in New Cut Alley, 
Brompton 

Councillor 
Esterson 

Officers have liaised with Councillor Esterson 
and finding has been secured for the lighting 
scheme and this will be implemented shortly. 

 


